Proposed Zonta International Bylaws Amendment
Proposed by the District 12 Board of Directors
That the following proposal is herby submitted to the Zonta International Bylaws and Resolutions Committee for consideration at the Nice Convention in 2016.

That Bylaw Article XIII, Districts, Section 6(c) Term of Office, be amended as follows 

Note:
 Amendment underlined
	Present wording
	Proposed wording

	SECTION 6. Officers. The officers of the district shall be a governor, a lieutenant governor, the area directors, a treasurer and a secretary.
*          *          *     

(c)  Term of Office.  Officers shall take office at the close of the convention.  The term of office shall be two (2) years or until a successor takes office.  No member who has served previously as an officer is eligible to serve in the same office again except the treasurer who is eligible to serve two (2) consecutive terms in that office.  An officer who has served more than half a term is considered to have served a full term in that office.

	SECTION 6. Officers. The officers of the district shall be a governor, a lieutenant governor, the area directors, a treasurer and a secretary.

*          *          *     

(c)  Term of Office.  Officers shall take office at the close of the convention.  The term of office shall be two (2) years or until a successor takes office.  No member who has served previously as an officer is eligible to serve in the same office again except (a) the treasurer who is eligible to serve two (2) consecutive terms in that office; and

(b)  an area director, who is eligible to serve again six (6) years after the completion of the area director’s first term in that office.  An officer who has served more than half a term is considered to have served a full term in that office.




Rationale:  It is increasingly difficult for Districts to find qualified members to serve as area director.   Members are unable to meet the demands the office of area director requires, given the time and travel required.  Area directors are expected to attend meetings and events in Area clubs and are responsible for coordinating Area Meetings every year.  Many members are reluctant to take on the work load and time commitment.  Allowing members to serve more than one term as area director will permit a district to call upon dedicated members with experience who can further the mission of Zonta. 
